	Blissfield Community Schools

2016 17 Regular Meeting
August 8, 2016


	A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday August 8, 2016 in 
the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, David Brewer, Bruce Carter, Tyler Dotson, Vicki Lombard, Brian McEwan.  Members Absent: Tyler Wyse. Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski; and members of the public.
  
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Lombard and supported by McEwan to approve the 
August 8, 2016 Regular Meeting Agenda.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by McEwan to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2016 Organizational Meeting.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by McEwan to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2016 Regular Meeting.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by McEwan to approve the minutes of the July 13, 2016 Special Meeting.

Motion Carried

It was moved by McEwan and supported by Lombard to approve 
payment of the August 2016 General Fund bills in the amount of $766,375.38 and the General Fund bills paid since last board meeting of $64,080.42 for a total of $830,455.80. 
Motion Carried.

Shana Love, the new Elementary Title 1 Teacher and Program Director was introduced.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Abbott to approve the hiring of Nicole Korpusik for the position of Middle and High School special needs teacher beginning 2016-17.
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Brewer and supported by Dotson to approve the resignation of Middle School English Teacher, Kevin Grasley, effective July 31, 2016.
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to approved Jason Fischer as volunteer Middle School Cross Country assistant coach.
Motion Carried.
Board Trustee, Scott Abbott briefly updated the Board in the progress of the new bus loop at the Elementary.  This project should be completed in time for the start of school.
There were no other Committee Reports at this time.

No comments from the audience at this time.

Superintendent Johnson’s update was brief.  He commended the custodial/maintenance staff on an outstanding job in all 3 buildings, the Summer Migrant Program has ended, and work has begun on the new bus loop at the Elementary School.  Technology Director, Matthew Cook had a sale on older computers/IPads that the district can no longer use and brought in approximately $7,700 from this sale.  Proceeds will go to the purchase of new technology equipment.  With desktops and Chrome Books, we now have approximately one third of our students involved with one to one program.  The Audit is now complete and Superintendent Johnson thanked CFO, Sharon Smith and Director of Business and Support Services, Kim Randolph for all the work they do in preparing for this.
Superintendent Johnson read a letter from State Superintendent, Brian Whiston commending Blissfield Community Schools for being identified as a “Notably Successful” school district in the recently released Michigan Education Finance Study.  Blissfield Schools was one of nineteen identified as “Exemplary”.

Following Superintendent Johnson’s update, Board Trustee, Brian McEwan announced that he is stepping down from his board position effective after this meeting.  He is pursuing his Doctorate Degree and needs to allow more time to his studies.  All board members wished him well and told him he would be greatly missed, as he has been an extremely valuable board member the past 8 years.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to adjourn the meeting at 8:17p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                               _________________________

                                                 Secretary
	Approval of Agenda
Approval of the Regular 
Meeting Minutes
Payment of Invoices
Personnel
Committee Reports

Public Comments

Superintendent’s Report

Adjournment
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